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 Carramar Chit Chat 

Kaya Carramar families 

This week we are celebrating Harmony Week. Australia is one 

of the world's most successful multicultural countries and our 

cultural diversity is at the heart of who we are. Harmony Week 

is about inclusiveness, respect and belonging for all Australians, 

from the Traditional Owners of the land to our most recent 

arrivals, celebrating that no matter where you come from, we're united by the Australian values of freedom, respect,  

fairness, democracy and equal opportunity.  Students from all year levels have been engaged in a variety of learning   

activities exploring the various cultures that make up, not only our school community, but our country as a whole. 

We look forward to seeing you at our Harmony Week Assembly on Friday.  Children are asked to wear orange, the colour 

of harmony, or traditional dress from their country, or their parent’s country of origin 

You may have noticed that the school has been a little quieter over the past two days with over 100 of our Year 6         

students off site enjoying the challenges of Kerem Camp Adventures.  I’ve no doubt some homes may be a little quieter 

too!  Hopefully there has been some sleeping and a lot of fun being had as the students work hard to achieve success in      

challenges they may have not previously encountered.  I look forward to joining them all tomorrow and hearing about all 

their adventures. 

Mr Malatios and Mr Cox have been very pleased with the enthusiasm of our Cross Country runners who have                

participated in training recently. Welcome to our new students.  Well done to everyone who has attended and thank you 

to all parents and carers for your support in assisting children to attend and to those of you who are able to observe and 

encourage. 

A very big congratulations to our Year 3 and Year 5 students for the manner in which they have embraced the annual     

National Assessment Plan for Literacy and Numeracy (NAPLAN) since last Wednesday.  The assessments will be finished 

by the end of this week and to date, all have gone off without a hitch! The data from these assessments will provide     

valuable local and nationally comparable information about literacy and numeracy achievement and will assist in guiding 

our teaching and learning programs for the remainder of the year for these cohorts. 

 Thank you to everyone for your support of our P & C Easter Raffle, with both your donations 

and your ticket purchases, and also our Carramar Dads Easter Egg Hunt on Wednesday 29th 

March at 5:30pm. All funds from both events will go towards various projects that the P & C 

are supporting.  Major projects this year include shade sails for our Year 2 - 6 playground   

areas and additions to the Year 2 play area to extend creative play opportunities. Tickets for 

the raffle will be drawn on Friday 31st March.  

In closing I would like to welcome Mrs Claire Masterlez and Mrs Simone West to the School Board. Due to the tenure of 

current Parent Representatives, the Board decided that both nominations received would be accepted. Sincere thanks 

to Mrs Sue Block and Mrs Deb Parker for the roles they have had as Staff Representatives. Their tenure is now complete. 

Welcome Mrs Rebecca Atkinson and Mrs Lesley McCarthy to these roles. We look forward to the contributions of all new 

Board Representatives. Thank you everyone for your ongoing support.  Have a wonderful fortnight 

  Boorda—Maree James, PRINCIPAL 
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Merit Certificates 

 

Year 1-  Zahlia, Anna-Leia, Mylah, Oliver, Isabella, Labron 

Year 2-  Kade, Harlow, Tiffany, Ivee, Honor, Zoe 

Year 3– Scarlett, Kash, Isla, Ty, Ava, Aoife 

Year 4– Jacob, Siena, Lincoln, Mia 

Year 5– Riley, Jensen, Amelia, Lewis, Kenny, Shelby, Leigh-Anne, Leah 

Year 6– Charlotte, Abby, Charlotte, Indianna, Emily, Dieter, Sophia, Tyla, 

       Aiden 

Literacy Cape Winners 



 

 

 

    

  

 

                                                          Building Today for Tomorrow  

      9405 0600 |  carramar.ps@education.wa.edu.au |  www.carramarps.wa.edu.au   

Year 6 Camp 2023 

Rock Climbing 

Water Works 

Long Ropes 

Course 

Colour War 

Disc Golf 

Pool 
Games 

Outback Splash 
Outdoor Movie 

Team 

Building 
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Message from Deb Parker (Deputy Principal - Early Childhood) 

Hello everyone, 

Playgroup continues to flourish. Take a look at the most recent photos taken at our school. 

If you know of any children who will be attending Kindergarten in 2024, direct them to our 

school website (see link below), where they can find out all the information about our school 

playgroup ( Playgroup | Carramar Primary School (carramarps.wa.edu.au) Alternatively they can 

search Carramar Playgroup on Facebook. 

The teachers in Pre-primary and Year 1 have been conducting On-entry assessments with the 

students so that they can begin to target their teaching to the needs of the groups and         

individual children in their classes. All children tried their best and parents will be notified of the 

individual results in the near future. 

Supporting Literacy Development – Sharing Books 

Sharing books with your child is an enjoyable way to engage your child in the world of ‘sounds and letters’. Book sharing is 

a fantastic way to promote both language and literacy development. Use book sharing to draw your child’s attention to 

the sounds and the letters in words: 

• “This is the letter ‘s’.” 

• “It shows the ssssss sound.” 

• “S is the sound in Sam.” 

• Point to letters and words as you are talking. 

• Initially, only focus on one or two sounds. Check which sounds your child is learning with the teacher. 

• IMPORTANT: Remember to be clear about the difference between ‘sounds’ and ‘letters’. We hear and say 

‘sounds’. We see and write ‘letters’. Try to keep the focus on sounds. (“What sound can you hear at the start of the 

word ‘bike’?” NOT “What letter can you hear at the start of the word ‘bike’?” 

Help your child at home by regular book sharing, practising the sounds in words whilst in the car or shopping and singing 

nursery rhymes and songs. 

https://www.carramarps.wa.edu.au/playgroup/
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From Our Student Ministers 

This terms upcoming fundraiser is for Ronald McDonald House Charities. We would like to see everyone in 

their crazy hats or hair on Tuesday 4th of April. Please bring a gold coin donation to help the children and     

parents in need.  

On Monday, the Year 6 Leadership Forum was held. We participated in fun team building activities and heard 

from guest speakers; Roanna Edwards, Sabine Winton and Mr Huggins. We completed a fun activity with      

tie-dying, with the colours that represent feelings that arise when working with others and our personality traits. 

We also persevered through a great puzzle making challenge! 

In the afternoon, we broke off into our teams to work on individual projects. The Faction Leaders worked with 

Mr Malatios on their umpiring skills for the organised lunch time sports. The student ministers worked on their 

upcoming fundraising ventures. The student technicians had a play around on a mock assembly and the COW 

Project Team had a visit from Tara and Annette from JBSC who shared their knowledge on totems in the      

Aboriginal culture and how we can incorporate this into Koolungas Mia Kaartijin this year. 

Sabine from the COW Project Team said, “It was a great experience and a great time to cooperate in her   

leadership team.”  

Archer from the Student Minister team said, “It was a great experience to learn how to be a better leader and I 

also loved the fun activities.”  

Zoe and Peyton from the Faction Leader team said “It was a very fun experience. All the games were very well 

organised and the food was great.” 
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On Thursday the 2nd of March a select group of Carramar’s Year Five 
and Six students attended the T20 Cricket Carnival at Kingsway Sporting 
Complex. The day involved nine schools from the North and Metro area 
coming together to play a round robin T20 Blast Cricket Tournament. 
Well done to all the students who attended the day from Carramar, 
your mornings of training all paid off with a range of cricketing skills and 
sportsmanship all represented in style. The results are as followed:   

Year 5 Girls B Division: 2nd Place  

Year 5 Boys B Division: 5th Place  

Year 5/6 Boys B Division: 6th Place  

Year 6 Boys: 8th place  

Year 6 Girls: 5th Place  

Special thanks to all the parents who came to help and support our  
students! Great work Carramar PS students and community!  

Mr Malatios and Mr Cox  

Sport News 

This week we had Tim from Squash WA visit the school and conduct an introductory lesson to 
squash using large inflatable courts. He will be coming again in week 8 to run a final session with 
some year 2, 5 and 6 classes. 

Cr oss  Count r y  

Tr ai ni ng 
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Student Successes 

Congratulations to Johnson, Charlie and Hayley from Year 4, 
Room 5. They have earned their Silver Certificates in Mathletics! 

Congratulations to Lucas from year 6 for his efforts in 

the WA State Junior Track & Field Championships.                                      

He came 1st in Long Jump— 4.88m and                          

3rd in High Jump – 1.37m.  

Well done Lucas! 
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This term, the Year 5s have been learning about the wonderful world of solids, liquids and gases encompassed 
within the sub-strand of Chemical Science. The students not only learnt many amazing facts about solids,     
liquids and gases but also investigated some of their own hypotheses to see if their predictions and theories 
were true. Here are some photos showing how some of the students performed their investigations. These   
investigations are always a hit. Let’s face it, who doesn’t like experimenting in science?  
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P&C Chat 

 

Just Chicken in with all of the P&C activities. Our Easter Raffle is in FULL SWING. We are HOPPING for many more          
donations to come rolling in. Donations for the Easter Raffle can include baskets, crafts, chocolates, decorations and 
MORE! We would love to give away even more raffle prizes than we did last year so please keep the donations rolling in.  

Our lovely P&C volunteers have been set up at different gates morning and afternoon, so make sure you pop past to pick 
up your WINNING TICKET for the Easter Raffle. $2 per ticket and $10 for 6 tickets.  

The raffle will be drawn on 31st of March and all prizes are to be collected by an adult before the end of term.  

 

Dads ... Grab your kiddies and fill them with chocolate! The Dads of Carramar are running an Easter Egg Hunt!  

When: Wednesday 29th March 

Time: 5.30pm 

Where: Carramar Primary School  

What: Easter egg hunt, $4 sausage sizzle and raffle.  

 

Remember to please RSVP by the 24th March for              

catering purposes.  

 

 

 

 

We are always looking for new members to join our P&C. Please consider 
joining our team of legends in building a strong community and raising   
money for our wonderful school. Membership forms are kept in the office 
and the fee is a gold coin.  
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